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CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 
 

The Family Independence  Program (FIP) was established  pursuant to  the Personal 
Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation  Act of 1996, Public Law 104-193, 
8 USC 601, et seq.  The Department of Human Services (DHS or department) 
administers the FIP program pursuant to MCL 400.10, et seq., and MAC R 400.3101-
3131.  The FIP program replaced the Aid to Dependent Children (ADC) program 
effective October 1, 1996.  Department policies are found in  the Bridges Administrative  
Manual (BAM), the Bridges Eligibility Manual (BEM) and the Program Reference 
Manual (PRM). 
 
In this case there is no dispute that  was on  Family 
Independence Program (FIP) case at the time Claimant’s application was denied.  
Claimant subsequently applied again and submitted information on the question of 
where  actually lived.  That application was denied and Claimant has already 
submitted a request for hearing about that denial.  The circumstances of the 2nd denial 
are not within the jurisdiction of this hearing. 

 
Department policy provides the following guidance for case workers.  The Department's 
policies are available on the internet through the Department's website.  
 

BEM 222 CONCURRENT RECEIPTS OF BENEFITS 
 
DEPARTMENT POLICY  
 
All Programs 
 
Concurrent receipt of benefits means assistance received 
from multiple programs to cover a person's needs for the 
same time period. Certain restrictions apply, as specified in 
this item. 
 
Benefit duplication means assistance received from the 
same (or same type of) program to cover a person's needs 
for the same month.  For example, FIP from Michigan and 
similar benefits from another state's cash assistance 
program. As specified in the balance of this item, benefit 
duplication is prohibited except for MA and FAP in limited 
circumstances.  

Approval of Claimant’s application would have caused Claimant and Delores Campbell 
to receive Family Independence Program (FIP) benefits for at the same time.  The 
policy cited above defines that as benefit duplication and states it is prohibited for 
Family Independence Program (FIP) benefits. 
 
 






